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AUGUST 2015 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
Welcome back!  I hope you all had a fabulous break despite the disappointing weather.  We welcome the new families joining us this session and look forward to another year ahead.
Our new P1 children look extremely smart and we are all impressed with how quickly they have settled in. 
Early Entry

Once again, early entry will now be in operation for pupils as follows:

P1 & P2
Entry to class at 8.45am

P3, P4 & P5
Entry to class at 8.50am

P6 & P7
Entry to class at 8.55am

It is hoped that by allowing children into class at these times, congestion will be cut down in both the car parks and on Hunter Drive.
Thanks to

· all the children and parents who looked after the Eco Garden over the summer holidays.  Despite the rain, it still required to be watered and the weeding was continuous.
· all parents who have responded to East Renfrewshire and our schools “Dressing for Excellence” policy.  Children have returned to school looking very smart in school uniform.  Acceptable items of uniform for Mearns Primary are:
P6 and P7
White shirt



School tie




Grey skirt (knee length/mid calf)
Grey trousers

Grey V neck jersey or cardigan
Navy school sweatshirt


School blazer/jacket or navy or grey waterproof jacket



Appropriate black footwear (not trainers)



Items of clothing for religious reasons (eg Hijab in school colours)

P1 to P5
White shirt or polo shirt

School tie

Grey skirt (knee length/mid calf
Grey pinafore


Grey trousers

School blazer/jacket or navy or grey waterproof jacket

School fleece plain/navy

Appropriate black footwear (not trainers)


Items of clothing for religious reasons (eg Hijab in school colours)

During PE:

P4 to P7 pupils should bring PE kit to change into.

School tracksuit or navy jogging trousers

White polo shirt
School or navy shorts




Gym shoes/trainers

Additional summer option:

Grey short trousers for boys



Blue and white school summer dresses
PE

In line with East Renfrewshire guidelines, this will include indoor and outdoor lessons.  Pupils should come to school prepared for outdoor PE lessons with appropriate clothing to meet requirements of the Scottish climate and weather.  Our uniform list includes a school tracksuit, fleece and rain jacket/cagoule.  An alternative to this would be plain navy joggers and a school sweatshirt worn over PE kit.  As with secondary schools, it will only be in cases of extreme weather, such as heavy rain, snow or wind, that outdoor lessons will be cancelled.
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Dates and times of PE are given to pupils by Class Teachers and these dates and times are entered in Homework Diaries to inform parents.  This means that parents can ensure children bring their PE kit on the correct days. 

For safety reasons, pupils should not wear jewellery during PE lessons.  Pupils with pierced ears must remove earrings.  If ears are newly pierced, your child can bring tape to cover earrings, which they must cover themselves.  We cannot supply tape for this purpose.

The pupils certainly look proud to be part of Mearns Primary School and I appreciate your continued support in implementing this policy.
Medication

If you child has medication in the school office, please contact the office if there have been any changes over the summer months.

Staffing

This session we welcome several new members of staff:
Miss Marie-Hélène Cosson – NQT

Mr Brian McCarthy – NQT

Miss Aoife Higgins – NQT

Mrs Lisa James – Class Teacher
Miss Stephanie Maclean – Class Teacher
Mr Ryan Kinnear – Modern Apprentice (Nursery)

Mrs Gillian Aitchison – Pupil Support Assistant

Two members of staff celebrated their weddings in the summer – Donna Caldwell returns as Mrs Watt and Catriona Hislop as Mrs Hamilton.  Congratulations to both!
Absence Procedures

As part of keeping our children safe, we remind you of our procedures.  Please phone the school office before 9.15am to inform us of your child’s absence.  If we have not heard from you following the delivery of the registers to the school office, we will require to text you to ask you to contact the school office.  Unless pupils are having a home lunch, we do not allow them to leave school without a letter of permission from parents.  We cannot be responsible for any pupils during lunchtime if they leave the school grounds.  We also appreciate being informed of doctor or dental appointments in advance of your child being collected from school.
Please remember that all holidays taken during term time are categorised as unauthorised.

Homework Diaries

We ask you to reinforce with your child the importance of looking after them, bringing them to school each day and writing homework information as requested by their Class Teacher.  Homework tasks are noted on the dates they are due for completion.  Many pupils cover their diaries to strengthen them and keep them clean.  There should be a note in the diary of letters/newsletters issued.  

Diaries are an opportunity for parents to discuss homework with their children and be involved in their learning.  Please read the Homework Diary guidelines issued on Meet the Teacher Evening.  We would ask that you initial diaries weekly.  If a pupil loses their diary, we ask them to contribute to the replacement as we cannot afford to provide these.  We would, therefore, request that you emphasise to your child the importance of taking care of their diary.
Car Parking

As you may be aware, East Renfrewshire Council has introduced ‘Decriminalised Parking Enforcement’.  This means that the control and enforcement of parking has moved from the Police to a team of East Renfrewshire Council Parking Attendants.
As part of this process the Council has introduced a Traffic Regulation Order granting our Parking Attendants the legal power to issue tickets to vehicles parked on ‘SCHOOL KEEP CLEAR’ markings and vehicles parked in Disabled Bays which are not displaying a “Blue Badge”.  Therefore it is likely that parking at schools will be monitored more closely than before.

Telephone Numbers 

A reminder that our phone number is 0141 570 7220 and our fax number is 0141 570 7221.  The office hours are 8.30am to 4pm Monday to Friday.  The school is not identified when we make an outgoing call. ‘Blocked’ will normally be displayed on receiving mobiles.

Packed Lunches/Allergies
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A number of children have allergies which can seriously affect their health.  For this reason, we are a NUT FREE school, including sesame seeds (hummus) & coconut.  As many pupils have similar lunch boxes, we request that your child’s lunchbox is clearly named (class details included).   If they leave their lunchbox in the lunch hall, it can then be returned to them. 
Labelling of Clothes
Please ensure that items of clothing are labelled with your child’s name and class.  Everyday items are returned to the office and they are returned to the pupil’s class if labelled.  Unfortunately, many of the items are not named and are put into our lost property cupboard.  This cupboard is emptied at the end of each term and items remaining are donated to charity.  We would once again welcome any offers of help from parents to assist with the clearing and returning of lost property.  If you would be in a position to assist, please call Mrs Susan Weymes, Office Manager – 0141 570 7220.
Scottish Weather and Outdoor Learning
Please remember that although your child may be brought to and collected from school by car, they will always be outdoors at interval and during lunchtime unless we have particularly adverse weather.  Therefore, please ensure your child has a jacket to protect them from showers.  In our part of the country it sometimes seems like we have several seasons in one day with regard to weather and we need to have the children appropriately dressed for all curricular outdoor learning opportunities.
Scotland has a long history of engaging children and young people with the outdoors and Curriculum for Excellence places great value on outdoor learning opportunities.  By capitalising on the potential of the full spectrum of outdoor learning experiences, from simple learning activities close to the school and then through to residential experiences, we can contribute positively to the learning journey of our children.

Flu Immunisation

The Scottish Government is expanding the annual season flu vaccination programme.  The aims of this are to:
· Protect children from flu infection
· To reduce the spread of the flu virus to family, friends and the wider community
This year every Primary School will be involved in the school immunisation programme.  Consent form packs will shortly be delivered to school and distributed through the children’s school bags. The pack will include a letter to parents, an information leaflet, consent form and return envelope.
Rights Respecting Schools

As a Rights Respecting School, each week an Article of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child is highlighted.  Over the next few weeks we will be looking at the following Articles:

Article 2: All children have the rights of the UN Convention, no matter who they are, where they live, what their parents do, what language they speak, what their religion is, whether they are a boy or a girl, what their culture is, whether they have a disability, whether they are rich or poor.  No child should be treated unfairly on any basis.

Article 3: All adults should do what is best for you.  When adults make decisions, they should think about how their decisions will affect children.

Article 4: The Government has a responsibility to make sure your rights are protected.  They must help your family to protect your rights and create an environment where you can grow and reach your potential.

Article 5: Your family has the responsibility to help you learn to exercise your rights and to ensure that your rights are protected.

Article 6: You have the right to live a full life.  Governments should ensure that children survive and are healthy.

Well done to:
· Blair Wood P2.7, Finlay McCorkell P2.7, Fraser Morrin P2.5, Ibrahim Ahmed P2.8 and Daniel Cree P2.5 who have graduated from the Giffnock Soccer Centre.  The boys have achieved places in the 4 Aside Team which plays in the Scottish Youth League.

· Morven Brash, Harry Lord and Ross Cathcart who took part in the East Renfrewshire Rotary Quiz which was held in Our Lady of the Missions Primary School at the end of term.  The team were placed second overall being narrowly beaten by Carolside Primary!  
· Emilie Thomson (P6.22) and Melissa Burningham (P6.21) who performed, along with other members of their dance school, at a spectacular show in Disneyland Paris.  The girls had auditioned for the show last winter and joined 30 other members of JAW Dance and Performing Arts for the production.
Easy Fundraising

I would remind you that the school is registered with www.easyfundraising.co.uk 

There are hundreds of retailers registered with this site and to use it you simply need to register and identify Mearns Primary School as your “cause”.  Thereafter, simply log in, search for your retailer, click the big green ‘Go Shopping’ button to visit their website and shop as normal.  There is no additional cost to you.  The retailer gives a cash reward that you can turn into a donation for the school. 
East Renfrewshire Disability Action (ERDA)  

East Renfrewshire Disability Action (ERDA) was launched at the Barriers & Bridges Community Conference event in March 2011 and exists as a local disability organisation to raise the issues and concerns of disabled people at a local and national level and to challenge policies and decisions which maintain and reinforce the social, physical, attitudinal, cultural and economic barriers that prevent disabled people taking up their rightful role as full and equal citizens. The organisation is always on the look-out for new members both disabled and able bodied.  For more information, please e-mail  enquiries@erda.org.uk or the website at www.erda.org.uk.
Children wanted for new TV programmes!

· King Bert Productions are looking for children aged 7 – 12 years who love reading, to take part in a new Channel 4 show hosted by David Walliams.

 During the show David will be counting down the top 50 favourite children’s books, meeting famous authors and actors along the way.  They are looking to film children’s comments regarding the books which have made the list. Groups of 2-3 friends would be brilliant. Filming will take place early September so they are hoping to speak with parents of any interested children as soon as possible. 

· Studio Lambert are currently looking for children from across the country to take part in their new production called Gogglebox Kids. Like Gogglebox, Gogglebox Kids will feature groups of children from up and down the country watching and reviewing a selection of programmes,clips and films for a one-off Christmas special.  Gogglebox Kids will feature approximately 10 groups of children from different households who are representative of British children today. Some of these groups will be siblings, some will be cousins and some will be groups of young friends who get together to watch TV.


If you are interested in finding out more about either of these opportunities, contact lynne.taylor@readingagency.org.uk.
Events 

· P7 pupils will attend a Safety in the Park session on 21 August – an experience to make them think and make wise choices.  Please remember to return forms.
· Meet the Teacher Evening takes place on Thursday, 27 August from 6pm to 7pm.  A separate letter will be issued with details.
· On Monday 7 September 2015, 108 P7 pupils leave for one week’s residential visit to Lockerbie Manor in Dumfriesshire.  We hope everyone taking part enjoys the experience.  Pupils who are not participating should attend school as normal. 

· P1 parents are invited to join their children for lunch, week commencing Monday, 7 September.  Information will be sent home separately in this connection.

· The Parent Council AGM will be held in school on Wednesday, 9 September at 7pm followed by the regular Parent Council meeting.
· The PTA AGM will be held in school on Monday, 7 September at 7pm followed by the regular meeting.
All parents are welcome to attend the two Annual General Meetings
· The School Book Fair will commence on Tuesday, 15 September and run for two weeks.  A timetable will follow in due course.  We rely on parent helpers for this event and would welcome expressions of interest.  Please phone the school office and ask for either Mrs Hilary Clark (am only) or Mrs Susan Weymes, if you would be in a position to assist.

We look forward to working in partnership again with parents this session.  Information, regular updates and blogs can be found on our school website:  www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns and on our Mearns Primary Twitter account.
Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

PLEASE READ THE INSTRUCTIONS REGARDING THE IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS ENCLOSED
All documents which are to come back to the school office, should be placed in the original envelope, sealed and returned by Monday, 24 August 2015.

Annual Data Check Primary 1 to Primary 7
The Annual Data check is being issued with this newsletter.   Please check existing details and make amendments where necessary.  We are encouraging the use of email and would be grateful if an email address could be given if there is not already a current one shown on the form.  Please return.
Responsible User Agreement Nursery to Primary 7
The updated User Agreement is enclosed and this should be read over with your child and the back sheet completed, signed and returned.  Please note – mobile phones should be turned off and in a school bag during the school day.

Please note: nursery parents should return this sheet directly to the nursery.

Clubs Consent Form Primary 2 to Primary 7
A general consent form for clubs has been inserted for children in P2 – P7.  Please complete and return this.  If your child takes part in an extra curricular club held in school during this session, this consent will be used.  
Administration of Medicine Primary 1 to Primary 7
We currently hold medication for pupils in P1 – P7 and would like to update the information held on file.  If your child currently has medication in school, a new form will be enclosed in this envelope for completion.  Please also return as above.

All medication information held for nursery pupils is current and we do not require to up-date our forms.
EAST RENFREWSHIRE COUNCIL: EDUCATION DEPARTMENT

                SCHOOL HOLIDAY ARRANGEMENTS 2015/2016

	TERM


	DATES OF ATTENDANCE

	First
	Teachers return

In-Service

In-Service

Pupils return

Close

September Weekend

September Weekend

Re-open

Close

In-Service 

Re-open

Close


	Tuesday 11 August 2015

Tuesday 11 August 2015

Wednesday 12 August 2015

Thursday 13 August 2015

Thursday 24 September 2015

Friday 25 September 2015

Monday 28 September 2015

Tuesday 29 September 2015

Thursday 8 October 2015
Friday 9 October 2015
Monday 19 October 2015
Tuesday 22 December 2015



	Second
	Re-open

Close

In-Service

Mid Term

Mid Term

Re-open

Close

Good Friday
Easter Monday
Re-open

Close


	Wednesday 6 January 2016

Thursday 11 February 2016

Friday 12 February 2016

Monday 15 February 2016

Tuesday 16 February 2016

Wednesday 17 February 2016

Thursday 24 March 2016

Friday 25  March 2016 

Monday 28 March 2016

Tuesday 29 March 2016

Friday 1 April 2016

	Third
	Re-open

Close

May Day Holiday

Re-open

Close

May Weekend 

May Weekend

In-Service

Re-open
Close
	Monday 18 April 2016

Friday 29 April 2016

Monday 2 May 2016

Tuesday 3 May 2016

Thursday 26 May 2016

Friday 27 May 2016

Monday 30 May 2016

Tuesday 31 May 2016

Wednesday 1 June 2016 

Friday 24 June 2016



